 Minutes BBP HOA BOD Meeting August 17, 2009 

I. The August Board of directors meeting was called to order at 7:06 PM by Vice President Bilik. Quorum established with Bilik/Closson/Fleck present.

II. Home Owners Forum: Joe Wilson addressed the board with regard to Annual picnic preparations; Mr. Wilson volunteered to join the Architectural review board as a member. He also provided background information and his view point on the issue of ownership of the West Boundary Wall.

III. Review and Approval of minutes: July Minutes were unanimously approved as submitted.

IV. Management report: received and reviewed

V. President’s report: Submitted via email to, and presented by VP Bilik. Specific items included update to West Boundary Wall legal research; President’s communication to City of Norfolk street sweeping of our community; and BOD review of previous action regarding memorial donation
VI. Treasurer’s report; Received and reviewed without comment.

VII. Committee Reports: 1) ARB Status: Joe Wilson appointed to ARB. 2) No new application on file per TPS. 3) Per Joe Wilson, picnic preparations on track and flyer submitted for BOD review.

VIII. Old Business: 1) ARB procedures: Board voted 3-0 (Motion by Closson, seconded by Fleck) to approve submitted ARB procedural cover letter, revise application form by removing neighbor notification requirement, and add optional notification page, thereby ensuring application was compliant with governing documents. Sec’y Fleck/TPS action to update approved application procedures and provide to webmaster. 2) Ownership of West Boundary Wall: discussion tabled pending legal review (vote 3-0). 3) View property rights: discussion tabled pending legal counsel (per July BOD action) (vote 3-0). 3) View violation ruling: discussion tabled pending legal review (vote 3-0). 4) Neighborhood Watch: Sec’y Fleck to ask Donna Lamont to distribute NPD flyers at picnic. 5) Memorial Donation: BOD confirmed July decision.
IX. New Business: 1) Monthly City of Norfolk street-cleaning notice to be placed in the September newsletter. 2) Special Meeting in September, Councilman Wright and Lee Rosenfield to address BOD and HOA. 3) Crime Prevention Award nomination package was received by no action taken as nomination package was received with too little time to submit before closing date. 4) September 21st was confirmed as the date for the next BOD meeting.

X. Executive Session: The BOD voted 3-0 to convene in Executive session to review violations .
XI. Adjournment: At 8:25 PM, the BOD voted 3-0 to adjourn (motion Fleck, seconded Closson).

                                                                           G.W. Fleck

                                                                          Sec’y BBP HOA

